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PRESENT

	1
	Dr. Al-Mouhamed, M.
	Professor
	
	Dr. Sqalli, M. H.
	Asst. Prof.

	2
	Dr. Abdel-Aal, R. 
	Professor
	
	Dr. Mudawar, M.
	Asst. Prof. 

	3
	Dr. Amin, A. 
	Asso. Prof.
	
	Dr. Sheltami, T.
	Asst. Prof.

	4
	Dr. Elrabaa, M.
	Asso. Prof.
	
	Dr. Abu-Amara, M.
	Asst. Prof. 

	5
	Dr. El-Maleh, A.
	Asso. Prof.
	
	Dr. Mahmoud, A.
	Asst. Prof.

	6
	Dr. Almadani, B.
	Asst. Prof
	
	Dr. Bouharoua, A. 
	Asst. Prof.

	7
	Dr. Al-Kharobi, T.
	Asst. Prof.
	
	Dr. Baroudi, U.
	Asst. Prof.

	8
	Dr. Al-Najjar, A.
	Asst. Prof.
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	INVITED FOR PRESENTING KFUPM REQUIREMENTS FOR POSTING TEACHING MATERIAL AND EXAMS



	1
	Mr. Hazem Selmi
	Assigned for posting the teaching COE material

	2.
	Mr. Bambang Sarif
	As indicated above.



EXCUSED

	1
	Dr. Mohammed, Sadiq S.
	Professor & Director, ITC




INFORMATION AND GENERAL ITEMS

· Promotion of a COE faculty member: Due to promotion of Dr. Aiman H. El-Maleh, from Assistant Professor to Associate Professor, Computer Engineering Department, the chairman himself and on behalf of COE faculty congratulated Dr. El-Maleh.

· COE Awareness Day: The Computer Engineering Department actively conducted its “AWARENESS DAY” on Saturday, January 10, 2009 and Sunday, January 11, 2009 in Buildings 58 and 6 respectively. Most of COE faculty members participated in preparing the material and/or in attending the event. The chairman passed by one of the booth and he admitted that he has really been impressed by this COE Awareness Day organization and effort. The event also showed that COE faculty and students are proud of their specialization. In addition, the spirit in the work proved true cooperation and collaboration as a team, which was wonderful. We all are sure that the fruits will come out soon. 

· Visit of COE Guest Speaker: Based on the invitation of the Computer Engineering Department as a Guest Speaker, Dr. Mohammed Farag Younis, Associate Professor, from Department of Computer Science and Electrical Engineering at University of Maryland Baltimore County, Baltimore MD, U.S.A, visited the Computer Engineering Department from January 2-9, 2009. During his visit, he presented a lecture series on “Wireless Sensor Networks: State of the Art and Future Research Trends”.  He also met with COE-Chairman, CCSE-Dean, CCSE faculty, students and discussed several academic and research issues. He has provided valuable input in this regard. He left KFUPM on Friday, January 9, 2009.

· Proposed Budget for the Fiscal Year 2009: The proposed budget for teaching and research equipment for COE labs, and IT related items for COE labs/Offices (2009) has been approved by H.E. the Rector.


· Members were reminded about the following:
· End-of-Semester Activities (Term 081). ِ
· Submission of Final Grades thru Banner Web for Faculty (081): Follow the email of the Registrar of 26/1/2009.

AGENDA ITEMS:	


1.	REQUEST OF DR. MOSTAFA I. ABD-EL-BARR, ADJUNCT PROFESSOR, COMPUTER ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT, FOR CONTRACT RENEWAL FOR ANOTHER YEAR

Resolution # COE/1/6/1429-1430H (2008-2009):

Under the delegation of authority entrusted by the COE Council, the request of Dr. Mostafa I. Abd-El-Barr (ID # 6930748), Adjunct Professor, Computer Engineering Department, for his contract renewal for another year starting from January 1, 2009, has been recommended.


2.	REQUEST OF DR. ADNAN ABDUL-AZIZ GUTUB, ASSISTANT PROFESSOR, COMPUTER ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT, FOR ATTENDING A CONFERENCE: 

Resolution #: COE/2/61429-1430H (2008-2009): 

Under the delegation of authority entrusted by the COE Council, the request of Dr. Adnan A. Gutub, for attending the “7th ACS/IEEE International Conference on Computer Systems and Applications, based on paper presentation, has been recommended. The conference will be held in Rabat, Morocco, from May 10 to 13, 2009.


3.	REQUEST OF DR. BASEM AL-MADANI, ASSISTANT PROFESSOR, COMPUTER ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT, FOR ATTENDING A CONFERENCE: 

Resolution #: COE/3/6/1429-1430H (2008-2009): 

Under the delegation of authority entrusted by the COE Council, the request of Dr. Basem Al-Madani, for attending the “6th International Conference on Engineering and Computer Education,” based on paper presentation, has been recommended. The conference will held in Buenos Aires, Argentina, from March 8 to 11, 2009. 


4.	RESUBMISSION OF APPLICATION BY DR. AHMAD A. J. AL-YAMANI, ASSISTANT PROFESSOR, COMPUTER ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT, FOR PROMOTION TO THE HIGHER RANK 
The chairman considered the application of Dr. Ahmad A. J. Al-Yamani (ID # 1970426) Assistant Professor, Computer Engineering Department, for his promotion to the higher rank, and passed the following resolution.

He reminded the members that based on the COE sub-committee recommendations his application was considered for promotion in the COE council meeting # 9 held on 17/2/2008, and passed the Resolution No. COE/2/9/1428-29H (2007-08) in this regard, but due to “lack of service duration” his application was not approved for promotion.
He informed them that 
· Dr. Al-Yamani has now completed his “service duration requirement” and reapplied for promotion. 
· His research units increased by 0.5 due to added publications and patent. 
· His total research units are summed up to 6.25.

Following links are regarding 
· a soft copy (organized in folders) of the entire application is available at: http://faculty.kfupm.edu.sa/COE/alyamani/www/AhmadAl-Yamani_1970426.rar
· a soft copy of dossier of Dr. Al-Yamani is available at: 
http://faculty.kfupm.edu.sa/COE/alyamani/www/AhmadAl-Yamani_FullPromotionApplication.pdf

	Resolution No. COE/4/6/1429-1430H (2008-2009): 

Based on Dr. Ahmad Al-Yamani’s eligibility for promotion and increase in his research units by 0.5 due to added publications and patent, (total research units 6.25), the COE Council unanimously recommends approval for considering the application of Dr. Al-Yamani for promotion to the rank of Associate Professor.



5.	RECOMMENDATIONS OF COE ABET COMMITTEE REGARDING THE COE DEPARTMENT PROGRAM EDUCATIONAL OBJECTIVES (PEO) AND PROGRAM OUTCOMES (PO) IN ADDITION TO THE REVIEW AND ESTABLISHING PROCESS FOR THESE OBJECTIVES

Upon request of the chairman, Dr. Mayez Al-Mouhamed, Chairman, COE ABET committee, presented the recommendations of the COE ABET committee pertaining to the COE Department Program Educational Objectives (PEOs) and Program Outcomes (POs) in addition to the review and establishing process for these objectives. He said that COE council’s approval is required is an integral part of the process for establishing the above. 

He reminded the members about the missions of University and College of Computer Sciences & Engineering. He said that KFUPM is one of the Kingdom's distinguished technical universities; the resources of the University constitute an invaluable asset for the intellectual, economic, and social enrichment of the Kingdom, while the international prestige of the University enhances the image of the Kingdom throughout the world. The university’s vision is to be a vibrant multi-cultural university of international repute focused on quality education and innovative research that prepares professionals and entrepreneurs to lead social, economic and technical development in the region.

The creation of the College of Computer Sciences & Engineering (CCSE) was the result of reorganization based on grouping computer-related disciplines together to better serve the development plans of the Kingdom.

	He said that in accordance with the University’s mission and the College of Computer Sciences & Engineering’s objectives, the following Educational Objectives were adopted for the Computer Engineering Program: 
The objectives of the computer engineering program is to produce computer engineering graduates who are prepared to (referred to as the PEOs): 
1. practice their profession with confidence and global competitiveness and make intellectual contributions to it; 
2. pursue a life-long career of personal and professional growth with superior work ethics and character and 
3. pursue advanced study and research at the graduate level. 

The chairman, COE ABET committee, also presented the Core COE Courses’ Outcomes and their Mapping to Program Outcomes in the council.  With regard to the Assessment Preparation of COE Courses and ABET 2008-09 Program Learning Outcomes, he mentioned that the COE Engineering program must demonstrate that its graduates have (referred to as the POs):

(a) an ability to apply knowledge of mathematics, science, and engineering
(b) an ability to design and conduct experiments, as well as to analyze and interpret data
(c) an ability to design a system, component, or process to meet desired needs
(d) an ability to function as an effective team member
(e) an ability to identify, formulate, and solve engineering problems
(f) an understanding of professional and ethical responsibility
(g) an ability to communicate effectively
(h) the broad education necessary to understand the impact of engineering solutions in a global and societal context
(i) a recognition of the need for, and an ability to engage in life-long learning
(j) knowledge of contemporary issues
(k) an ability to use the techniques, skills, and modern engineering tools necessary for engineering practice.

Additional Computer Engineering Outcomes:

(l) Knowledge of Probability and Statistics and their applications in Computer Engineering
(m) Knowledge of Discrete Mathematics
(n) The ability to design a system that involves the  integration of hardware and software component

Process used to Establish and Review Educational Objectives:

The PEOs of the Computer Engineering program were developed based on inputs received from various constituencies namely:

(1)	Faculty 
(2)	Students 
(3)	Industrial Advisory Board 

(4)	Alumni and 
(5)	Employers 

Each of these constituencies is involved in the process of determining and reviewing the educational objectives of the program. The constituents mainly influence the objectives through their interaction with faculty (directly during meetings or indirectly through surveys).  The conclusions of these discussions and interactions are carried forward by the faculty who then formulate any changes or additions to the program educational objectives or outcomes. 
PEO Assessment Tools and Cycles:

The PEOs are assessed every four years (the curriculum revision cycle) by several tools:
1. Exit Surveys Students graduating from the COE program are surveyed upon finishing all their program requirements to determine their perception of their own readiness for their chosen careers.
1. Employer input is collected through three mechanisms:
1. Direct surveys of known employers of COE graduates (preferably at the executive level). This is done once every curriculum revision cycle.
1. Every semester, employers of COE coop students are asked to fill an evaluation form (for each student) that includes questions related to the COE PEOs and learning outcomes.
1. Every year, the university holds a job fair, where companies and government agencies showcase career opportunities for the university’s graduates. HR managers are surveyed during this event for what they believe is the most desirable qualities in university graduates in general and COE graduates in particular.
1. Alumni are surveyed every two years by the COE department to seek their input on the PEOs and learning outcomes. The university’s Deanship of Academic Development also sometimes survey alumni (from all departments) and make the results available to all the departments. These surveys are coordinated such that they include queries on common objectives of all university programs (communication skills, professional ethics, critical thinking, problem solving skills …etc.)
1. Advisory board input is sought on an annual basis through direct meetings, discussions and surveys. 
He further said that in total then, we believe that we have developed a variety of assessment tools that we use to measure our success in meeting the needs of these constituencies, determine our effectiveness in reaching our outcomes, and thereby making adjustments as necessary to attain our Program Objectives.

The program objectives were developed in preliminary form by a subset of the computer engineering faculty.  These objectives were then discussed in the COE department council for comments and revisions, all of which are then incorporated into the present version.  In addition, the program faculty also provides feedback during the ongoing process of revisions associated with all of the components contained in this self-study document.  

Course educational outcomes have been developed for the most part by faculties who have taught the course.  While the faculty have well defined course outcomes, the process of mapping these to the overall program objectives, and to the outcomes has been valuable in developing a cohesive educational strategy for the program as a whole.  

He said that the analysis of data from the above constituencies would result in warranted corrective action, thereby closing the loop. (Refer to Figure 1.)

He indicated that the following figure shows a high level overview of our objective assessment process:
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Figure 1. High Level Overview of the PEOs Assessment Process
PO Assessment Tools and Cycles:

The COE department decided to use a set of Rubrics as its direct assessment tools. The department adopted a set of rubrics that allows assessing the program outcomes based on randomly selected materials from a variety of COE courses. The rubric assessment material represents a fraction of overall student material. Each rubric is assessed through more than one course. Rubric Assessment is to be carried out on every Fall and Spring semesters. Details about rubrics are presented in Section 4 and Appendices D, E, and F of the COE Self-Study Report available at:

		http://faculty.kfupm.edu.sa/coe/mayez/ABET/COE-SSR.pdf
The COE program outcomes will be assessed by using a number of junior and senior level following courses which are selected to conduct the rubric assessment: COE 305 “Microcomputer System Design Lab”, COE 344 “Computer Networks Lab”, COE 351 “Cooperative Work”, COE 390 “Seminar”, COE 399 “Summer Training”,  COE 400 “Systems Design Lab”, and COE 485 “Senior Design Project”. 

Table-I below, provides a mapping between the selected courses and the outcome rubrics they serve.

[bookmark: _Ref217789246]Table I:  Map of selected courses and program outcomes rubrics.
	Course
	Assessed Program Outcome

	
	a
	b
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	d
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	COE 400
	
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	

	COE 485
	
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	
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	
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	
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	


















Detailed information about the Performance Criteria and Acceptable Performance Target is available at: http://faculty.kfupm.edu.sa/coe/mayez/ABET/COE-SSR.pdf
The indirect assessment tools for the POs are identical to that of the PEOs which was presented above under the title “PEO Assessment Tools and Cycles”.

Dr. Al-Mouhamed concluded that the COE council’s approval is required for each of the above in order to the requirements for establishing the accreditation process for the Computer Engineering Department. Following the approval of the COE council the above PEOs and POs will be published on the COE Web Page.

After his presentation, Dr. Mudawar inquired about “course rubrics” as a part of the course files while the course instructor provides “course outcomes assessment” every semester. There will be duplication. 

Dr. Gutub reminded him that “rubrics” is not required for all courses, only needed for the above selected courses.

With regard to the issue “keeping or removing the Course Outcomes Assessment from course files, Dr. Gutub said that it needs to be discussed by the some of faculty members and come up with appropriate recommendations in this regard. He inquired who volunteers to discuss this issue and try to work out. Following members shown their interest in this regard:  

1. Dr. Radwan Abdel-Aal,	Professor
2. Dr. Mayez Al-Mouhamed,	Professor
3. Dr. Muhamed Mudawar,	Assistant Professor

Regarding “outcome rubrics” in course files, Dr. Al-Mouhamed reminded the members that Rubric Assessment is an integral part of the course file and can not be separated from the course file submission. Their course file submission should consist of “the CF-cover including a hard copy of the filled rubrics” and a soft copy of the rubric file, should also be sent to the department upon submission of course file. Also he reminded them that Dr. Marwan Abu-Amara is the responsible for collecting and reviewing the “outcome rubrics”.  Therefore, the concerned course instructor will have to submit his course files direct to him. 

After discussion and deliberations, council members agreed with the above overview, and unanimously passed the following resolution:

Resolution #: COE/5/6/1429-1430H: Based on the ABET requirements, the COE council recommends approval for implementation of the “recommendations of the COE ABET committee pertaining to the COE Department Program Educational Objectives (PEOs) and Program Outcomes (POs) in addition to the review and establishing process for these objectives”. 

6.	REQUEST FOR FINANCIAL SUPPORT BY A SENIOR COE BS STUDENT FOR COOP TRAINING PROGRAM AT THE INFORMATION & COMMUNICATIONS UNIVERSITY, DAESEON, SOUTH KOREA IN TERMS 082 & 083

The chairman presented the application of Mr. Mohammed Alalawi (ID # 200693800), a senior undergraduate student in COE program, who is motivated to go for his Coop training program at the Information & Communications University (ICU), Daeseon, South Korea, during the next Spring Semester 2008-2009 (T-082), for financial support by King Fahd University of Petroleum & Minerals for successful accomplishment of his coop training. Mr. Alalawi is an excellent student. He fulfills all coop program requirements.

He briefed the council that based on the recent visit of Dr. Basem Almadani, COE Coop Program Coordinator at the ICU Grid Middleware Research Center, Korea, and subsequently our correspondence with Associate Dean, Center for International Affairs at ICU, to build international collaboration with ICU by sending its senior undergraduate students to do their cooperative (coop) training at the ICU Grid Middleware Research Center, South Korea.

ICU has been chosen as an institution with leading reputation in research and academia. The COE department has received a positive reply from the ICU through email in this regard. 

The Computer Engineering Department is interested to start this cooperation by sending its 5 senior undergraduate students to the above said center. COE-KFUPM main goal of this coop experience is to give these students ability to utilize 28 weeks period in a research/industrial real life training environment. They will also have chances to interact with researchers in the ICU and creating opportunities for research collaboration in the future.

Dr. Basem Almadani had a chance to look closely at the research activities that ICU is carrying out, and found that the ICU Grid Middleware Research Center contributions are interesting to us, since lately, COE started research in the Middleware field. 

The chairman further said that we believe that this coop student collaboration will be the basis for future scientific collaboration between ICU and KFUPM. 


It was mentioned to the council that some arrangements between COE-KFUPM and ICU Grid Middleware Research Center have already been made and both parties assigned faculty members supervise this issue and students. 

The Computer Engineering Department assigned Dr. Basem Almadani (COE Coop Coordinator and COE outside Relations Committee Chairman) from KFUPM and Mr. Yongseop Kang, Coordinator of International Student Services, from ICU.

After some discussion and collaborations, the COE council members unanimously passed the following resolution:

Resolution # COE/6/6//1429-1430H (2008-2009): 

Based on the above fact, and recommendation of the COE Coop Coordiantor, the COE council unanimously recommends approval for accepting the application of Mr. Mohammed Alalawi (200693800), for financial support as per University rules (in addition to his monthly stipend) to meet living expenses during the period of his Coop training program at ICU Grid Middleware Research Center, South Korea. Mr. Alalawi is very keen and motivated student. We are confident that he will represent the COE-KFUPM very effectively.

7.	KFUPM REQUIREMENTS FOR POSTING TEACHING MATERIAL AND EXAMS

The chairman reminded the members that the University administration is pushing hard to post course teaching material and exams on KFUPM faculty page. In addition, we need to put research publication minimum acceptable requirements. Using their website at (faculty.kfupm.edu.sa/coe), upload all their course material electronically. The course material on their website, considering not violating copyright restrictions, should include the following: Course Syllabus, Handouts, Lecture Slides, Homework’s (Assignments), Quizzes, Rubrics, Exams, and Course Projects (whatever is applicable). This online material will be used by the University in building an open course file system website. For courses that have labs, the lab instructors should similarly publish their respective lab material online.

He said that he has invited Mr. Hazem Selmi and Mr. Bambang Sarif who are assigned officially for posting teaching material and exams on open courseware and open course file, for presenting the procedure in this meeting how to post course material and exams?

Upon request of the chairman, Mr. Hazem informed that Mr. Sarif and he are working together on posting and updating the faculty page. As per University policy, at least five faculty members from every department should post their course material as much as possible. 

With regard to the posting exam keys and handouts on faculty website, Dr. Elrabaa and Dr. Al-Najjar hesitated to do the needful. They said that it is very important and they do not want to distribute their efforts among people/students. Dr. Al-Najjar further inquired is there any legal advisor who can protect the faculty and gave legal opinion in this regard.

The chairman said that he is just conveying the message of university administration, and he is not forcing to them in this regard. He further said that if they have any concerns in posting such material, they could communicate with the University through CCSE-Dean.

The chairman inquired who would voluntarily provide his course material, in PDF format, for this term 081 to Mr. Hazem. Following members showed their willingness for supplying the material:

1. Dr. Alaaeldin A. Amin,	Associate Professor
2. Dr. Ahsraf Mahmoud, 	Assistant Professor
3. Dr. Muhamed Mudawar, 	Assistant. Professor
4. Dr. Mohammed Sqalli,	Assistant Professor
5. Dr. Tarek Sheltami,	Assistant Professor

At the end, Mr. Hazem requested the members to provide him the course material and exams for posting on faculty website.

· The chairman inform the members that due to shortage of time the rest agenda items will be discussed in the next COE council meeting which will be held on Sunday, February 8, 2009 at 1:30 p.m.


The meeting adjourned at 3:15 p.m.










MINUTES OF THE COE DEPARTMENT COUNCIL MEETING # 09/1429-1430H (2008-2009), HELD UNDER THE CHAIRMANSHIP OF DR. ADNAN A. GUTUB AT 01:30 P.M., ON SUNDAY, APRIL 5, 2009, IN COE/ICS CONFERENCE ROOM (# 22-105)
PRESENT

	1
	Dr. Al-Mouhamed, M.
	Professor
	9
	Dr. Al-Najjar, A.
	Asst. Prof.

	2
	Dr. Amin, A. 
	Asso. Prof.
	10
	Dr. Mahmoud, A.
	Asst. Prof.

	3
	Dr. El-Maleh, A.
	Asso. Prof.
	11
	Dr. Sheltami, T.
	Asst. Prof.

	4
	Dr. Elrabaa, M.
	Asso. Prof.
	12
	Dr. Abu-Amara, M.
	Asst. Prof. 

	5
	Dr. Sqalli, M. H.
	Asst. Prof.
	13
	Dr. Bouharoua, A. 
	Asst. Prof.

	6
	Dr. Almadani, B.
	Asst. Prof
	14
	Dr. Almulhem, A.
	Asst. Prof.

	8
	Dr. Mudawar, M.
	Asst. Prof. 
	15
	Dr. Baig, Zubair
	Asst. Prof.

	
	
	
	
	
	




EXCUSED

	1.
	Dr. Mohammed, S.
	Professor and Director, ITC

	2
	Dr. Abdel-Aal, R. 
	Professor 

	3.
	Dr. Al-Kharobi, T.
	Asst. Prof., and Asst. Dean Student Affairs for Education and Training

	4
	Dr. Baroudi, U.
	Asst. Prof.




AGENDA:

4.	RENEWAL OF COE INDUSTRIAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP FOR ANOTHER YEAR (ST ARTING FROM TERM 082 TO TERM 092)

The chairman informed the members that the Computer Engineering Department has recently contacted by phone all members of the COE Industrial Advisory Committee (IAC) for renewal of their membership. All are agreed to renewal of their membership except Mr. Khalid Saleh Al-Turairi, General Manager, Employee Services, SABIC, Jubail. Mr. Al-Turairi informed that due to his other commitments, Mr. Masud Amiri, General Manager, Information Technology Services, SABIC will replace him and contribute in the COE-IAC. 


Members from Local Industry:
 
	                  Name and Rank
	Affiliation

	1
	Dr. Khalid Al-Biyari
 Senior Vice President
	Advanced Electronic Company, Riyadh

	2
	Mr. Ali A. Al-Masari
Superintendent
	Communications Operations Department Saudi Aramco, Dhahran.

	3
	Mr. Masud Eid Al-Amiri
General Manager,
(He is replacement of Mr. Khalid Saleh Al-Turairi, ex-General Manager, Employee Services, SABIC) 
	Information Technology Services SABIC
Riyadh 11422, Saudi Arabia.

	4
	Mr. Ahmad Ashadawi
President
	Al-Falak Electronic Equipment & - Supplies Co, Al-Khobar.

	5
	Mr. Alaa Abunijem
MS, PMP, Energy Team lead and Strategic Relations Manager
	Middle East, Turkey and Africa, Intel Corporation, Riyadh.

	6
	Mr. Aiman H. Mufti
Supervisor
	Technical Knowledge Sharing Unit, Engineering Knowledge & Resources Division, Saudi Aramco, Dhahran.



Members from Computer Engineering Department:

	1
	Dr. Mayez Al-Mouhamed
	Professor

	2.
	Dr. Aiman El-Maleh
	Associate Professor

	3.
	Dr. Ashraf Mahmoud
	Assistant Professor

	4.
	Dr. Basem Almadani
	Assistant Professor

	5
	Dr. Adnan A. Gutub
	Chairman, Computer Engineering Dept.



The chairman inquired from members, is there any objection to membership or feedback? 

After some discussions, the COE council unanimously passed the following resolution:

Resolution #: COE/4/9/1429-1430H (2008-2009): 
Based on the above, the COE council recommends approval 
1) renewing the above COE Industrial Advisory Committee Membership (COE-IAC) 
2) replacing Mr. Khalid Saleh Al-Turairi, General Manager, Employee Services, SABIC (ex-member of the COE-IAC) with Mr. Masud Eid Al-Amiri, General Manager, Information Technology Services, SABIC.

5. HOLDING THE COE INDUSTRIAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING

The chairman informed the members that as per ABET requirement the departmental industrial advisory committee should meet once or twice a year to discuss the academic related issues, market issues, job opportunity for graduates, and get feedback from the external committee members for the development of the program, laboratories, etc. 

In this regard, the Computer Engineering Department is planning to hold a meeting of its Industrial Advisory Committee (COE-IAC) in the last week of May 2009, and the following tentative day/date and time have been set for this meeting: Sunday, May 31, 2009 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

He further said that his office has contacted, over phone, all current and new COE-IAC members about their availability on the above scheduled date and time for holding the meeting. All committee members have confirmed their meeting attendance on the said date. 

After some discussions, the council unanimously passed the following resolution:

Resolution #: COE/5/9/1429-1430H (2008-2009): 
Based on the above facts, the COE council recommends approval holding the COE Industrial Advisory Committee Meeting on Sunday, May 31, 2009 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 a.m., at Computer Engineering Department, KFUPM, to discuss the “Revised BS Program in Computer Engineering,” and other related academic issue, and get their feedback for further its improvement. 

8.	ABET UPDATE ADDRESSED BY THE CHAIRMAN, COE ABET COMMITTEE

The Chairman reminded the members that there was a mock visit by Professor Malik Elbuluk, as the mock visitor to the Computer Engineering Department during the last week of March 2009. The objective is to review our Self-Study Report, Assessment Plan, course files, COE laboratories, and some other academic related issues and provide feedback for ABET accreditation.

Upon request of the chairman, Dr. Al-Mouhamed, Chairman, COE ABET Committee and mock visit coordinator, briefed the council that in view of the feedback from the Mock Visitor which can be summarized as follows: (1) the COE self-Study Report and Presentation as well as the COE Assessment Plan are excellent, and (2) the COE Labs have some weaknesses (technical and organization) and need some organization especially at the 400-level. This is critical to be addressed before the ABET Team Visit. The ABET Team Visit is expected either in September 2009 or October 2009 at KFUPM. Prior to the above visit the COE department needs to be well prepared with respect to:

1. Proper organization of all COE laboratories. All COE teaching laboratories will physically inspected by the ABET team. Therefore, these labs should be organized properly before the visit. 
1. Lab manual: A hard copy of the manual of the respective lab should be available. 
1. Proper arranging course files of COE courses: All files of COE core courses should be prepared as per ABET requirement. 

Dr. El-Maleh who is the instructor of COE 203 lab informed that this lab is lacking a lot of technical tools. Simulator is not working. Some machines have virus which needs to be removed. 
Dr. Ahmad Almulhem who is the coordinator of COE 203 labs said that we will take these issues seriously.

Dr. Elrabaa has been assigned to inspect the course files, labs quality control/organization, and technical aspects.

1. Rubrics in the COE Course Files: Adding the Rubrics in the course files particularly in COE 351 “Coop Program”, COE 400 “System Design Lab”, and COE 485 “Senior Design Project” courses, is very important. Faculty should supply such data in the respective course file. 

Dr. AbuAmara is responsible for collecting the Rubrics data, and its review.

1. Textbooks of COE/CSE courses: Textbooks of different courses for Terms 071, 072, & 081 should be arranged by the department for ABET team inspection.

1. Arranging a meeting of COE-IAC with ABET Accreditation  Team: A meeting of COE-IAC members with ABET Accreditation Team during their 2-day visit in the COE Department-KFUPM which is expected to take place either in September 2009 or October 2009, should be arranged by the department.

Based on the above Dr. Al-Mouhamed, Chairman, COE ABET Committee, strongly recommend that Dr. Mohammed Elrabaa be assigned ASAP as COE LAB Inspector and Coordinator to: (1) inspect all COE instructional labs especially COE 400 in view of technical and organizational preparation and appearance, and (2) coordinate any needed change with the concerned course instructors and report to department chairman any deficiency.   

The chairman said that the ABET visit will be at the beginning of the next term (091), therefore, we will have to finalize these issues before going to summer vacation.  Let us try to distribute ABET work and cooperate each other for successfully accomplishment of the given task.

The meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m.
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